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SCRAPS FROM THE KQ GUILD PRESIDENT 

Laura Richter 
 

Here we go!  As I look at the calendar and it says June but  outside feels like it is 

August.  It’s hard to believe that summer is just beginning but the dog days of 

August have hit us already.   Even so, this month is exciting because we can begin a 

more ‘normal’ year of KQ workshops and programs.  With that in mind, I better get 

busy with the final decision of the President’s challenge.  

There is one thing we really need to work on this year and that is acquiring a full 

board.  We are still in need members to fill the positions of newsletter editor and 

elect, program chair and elect and PR/historian.   Please consider volunteering so 

board members do not have to double up on their duties.  Even if you have already 

held an office at one time, please consider filling these positions.   

Each month I will try to talk about one of my sources for quilting your quilt.  I will 

try to give you a website, title of reference books or videos that I watch.  I do not 

mean in any way to promote one over the other.   I am just hoping to give you some 

resources to use and encouragement. 

“Quilting your Quilt” 
 

Most of you know that I own a long arm machine.   However, I know 
many of you quilt your own quilts.  The common ways to quilt a quilt are   
pantographs, free motion quilting and rulers.  My passion seems to be in 
using rulers.  I have MANY long arm rulers.  You may be thinking what 
good does that do me if I don’t have a long arm!   However, there are 
almost as many rulers for long arm quilting as there are for domestic 
machines.   
 
One of my many sources for rulers is Quilter’s Rule which is a business 
located in Waterford, WI. They have rulers for Long-, Mid- and Short-arm 
machines (both stand-up and sit-down) and High Shank Home machines 
with appropriate ruler foot.  These are ¼ inch acrylic.    They also have 
thinner acrylic, 3/16 inch acrylic for Home Machine quilting.   
 
The great thing about this company is that they have videos to watch and 
PDF instructions can be printed.  I have found them most helpful in 
learning ways to use the rulers.   To find these instructions, go to their 
website:   Https://quiltersrule.com and explore.   I like to click on the 
Instructions tab where I can watch videos or print PDF’s to guide how to 
use these rulers.  Just about every ruler I have bought from them, I have 
printed instructions for use.  
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QUILTS TO SHARE 
 

Quilts to Share Work Days are held each Monday of the month, except the third Monday, from 9am to 3 pm. Stop in 

to work with others on QTS projects for all or part of the day. Sewing machines and all supplies are available. 

Nothing to prepare, no machine to drag around, just come. Please bring a sack lunch if you are planning to be there 

at noon. 

If you are unable to come on QTS work days and need kits, fabric to launder, or quilts to quilt on your own, just give 

me a call. 

Location: 4803 Cedar Heights DR. Cedar Falls 

Contact number: 319-266-476 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Mary Mumm and 

Sheryl McGovern 

At our May meeting we had 38 members present and two guests.  At this time, we have a total of 51 paid members. 

 
Happy Birthday to these June members! 

 
6/22     Sue Bauer 

 6/6 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Barbara Jacobson 
 
 
 

    6/19    Elaine Chapman        

    6/16   Sandy Waters 

               

 

MEMBER CARE 

LINDA 

VOGNSEN 

We encourage you to let us know who needs a get well, sympathy, or thinking of you 
card. Contact: Linda Vognsen 319-268-1582. 

 

HOSPITALITY & VOLUNTEERS 

CO-CHAIRS: Peg Frost & Diane 
Mahood 

Ladder holders will be Mary Mumm and Peg Frost.   Jan Drake and Elaine Chapman have volunteered to 

bring treats. 

 

QUILTING ADVENTURES 

This is the space where you can post items for sale, trips you have taken, special quilting shop 

finds, or any others things that you think that we as a quilting community would find 

interesting. 

  



PROGRAMS AND WORKSHOPS 

 

 
June 21, 2021 

Workshop:  Quilt as You Go  
 
Program: Member participant program.  Please bring examples of items you have made with precuts. 
It would be great if you can bring the pattern or share a cute story about the quilt.   

 

 

July 19,2021 
 

 Workshop:  Sit and Sew 
 
Program:  A work in progress 
 

 

August 16,2021 
 
Workshop:  Prism Class Supply List 
 
Program:  Trunk show by Jodie Madison 
 
 

 

All workshops are from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. unless noted otherwise. You may begin setting up at 
Bethlehem Lutheran Church at 8:30 am on the morning of class. 

Programs are held in conjunction with the evening meeting of the KQ guild at Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
beginning at 7:00 p.m. Gathering and Refreshments begin at 6:30 p.m. 

To register for workshops or questions for any upcoming classes or programs please contact: 

Terri Mowery, Co-Program Chair (319) 610-5999 tmowery1957@gmail.com 

Sue Bauer, Co-Program Chair (319) 830-7341 bauernet@cfu.net 
  

mailto:tmowery1957@gmail.com
mailto:bauernet@cfu.net


 

 
 
 
 

Support Our Advertisers 

Direct link to our advertisers is provided on our web page. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 



  



Keepsake Quilters Guild Board Meeting 
P.O. Box 1043, Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613 

 
May 24, 2021 
 
Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Cedar Falls, IA 
 
The annual meeting of Keepsake Quilter’s was held on May 24, 2021 at Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Cedar Falls, 
Iowa.  We had 38 members and 2 guests present. Social time started at 6:00 p.m. 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Laura Richter at 7:00 p.m.   
 
Janet O’Neil reported on Quilts to Share. Since we have not been able to have monthly meetings for the past 
year there was no Golden Needle or Golden Thimble awards presented. 
 
New board members installed were: 
  
 Membership Chair-Elect – Cheryl McGovern 
 Member Care – Linda Vogensen 
 Program Committee – Peggy Frost 

    
 

Sue Bauer presented the next three months of programs and workshops.  We had a member show and tell of 
quilts. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted:  Deb Reuter, Secretary 
 
 
  



Keepsake Quilters Guild Board Meeting 
P.O. Box 1043, Cedar Falls, Iowa  50613 

 
 

June 7, 2021 
 
Crazy to Quilt, Cedar Falls, Iowa. 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Laura Richter at 5:38 p.m  
 
Present: Laura Richter, Terri Mowery, Liz Wehrmacher, Debbie Reuter, Sue Bauer, Mary Mumm 
and Sheryl McGovern.  
 
Secretary’s Report: Minutes of the May and Annual meetings were read and approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   The Treasurer’s report was presented and filed for audit.  
 
Old Business:   We still have the following board positions to be filled: Program Chair, Program 
Chair Elect, Newsletter Editor, Newsletter Editor Elect and Historian.   
 
Programs: The June workshop will be Quilt as you Go by Sue Bauer.  Becky Wright had to be 
cancelled due to a family emergency so our July workshop will be a Sit and Sew. The August 
Workshop will be Prizm by Jodie Madison and our evening program will be a trunk show of 
Jodie’s quilts. 
 
Membership:  We currently have 51 paid members 

 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m. The next board meeting will be 
Monday, July 5, 2021 at 5:30 pm at Crazy to Quilt, Cedar Falls, Iowa. 
 
Respectfully submitted:  Deb Reuter, Secretary 

 

  



Keepsake Quilters Guild Application for Membership 

 
 
 

Membership Chair:  Mary Mumm 
 

Membership Chair-Elect:  Sheryl McGovern 
 
 

 

Membership Year 2020-
2021 

 
New  Renewal  Date:   

 

First Name: Last Name: 
 

Membership book:  No changes: Change as shown below:   
 

 
 

Address:    
 

City, Zip    
 

Phone – Home    
 

Work    
 

Cell    
 

Email:    
 

Birthday Month/Day      
 

 

 

 

 

Print and mail this form with your check payable to Keepsake Quilters for $30.00 

($15.00 after Dec. 1 for new members only) to: Keepsake Quilters Guild, P.O. Box 

1043, Cedar Falls, IA 50613; or take this form with your check for $30.00 to the next 

meeting. 

 


